
NETS2HD Study: Six-year outcomes in children with Hirschsprung’s Disease 

We are pleased to announce that following a successful investigators meeting at the BAPS congress, the 
NETS2HD study has started in England and Scotland. We are running training sessions at multiple sites 
around the country, and if you would like us to visit your hospital or arrange a training session for your team, 
please contact Ben Allin on Benjamin.allin@npeu.ox.ac.uk or 07854009834. If you are interested in getting 
involved in the study, but haven’t already done so, please let us know. We are aiming to have all sites up and 
running by the end of August 2017.

More information can be found at

www.npeu.ox.ac.uk/nets/nets2/nets2hd

or on    @NPEU_NETS  

Abstracts Presented at BAPS 
Congress 2017 are now 

available online:

https://www.npeu.ox.ac.uk/baps-
cass/publications-bapscass

Outstanding data collection forms for Duodenal Atresia and Anorectal Malformation studies
There are still a number of outstanding data collection forms for both the Duodenal Atresia and 
Anorectal Malformation studies and study leads are in the process of contacting reporters with 
outstanding data collection forms. If you have any outstanding forms please return them as 
soon as possible. If you require replacement forms please contact the BAPS-CASS office at 
baps-cass@npeu.ox.ac.uk. 
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Please return the completed form to:

BAPS-CASS 

National Perinatal Epidemiology Unit 

University of Oxford 

Old Road Campus 

Oxford 

OX3 7LF

Fax: 01865 617775 

Phone: 01865 289714

Case reported in: 
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ID Number: 

British Association of Paediatric 

Surgeons Congenital Anomalies 

Surveillance System (BAPS-CASS)

Anorectal Malformation (ARM)

Outcomes to one-year from date of first presentation with ARM 

Form A. Children that had definitive surgery before 28 days

Data Collection Form

Instructions

1. Please do not enter any personally identifiable information (e.g. name, address or hospital 

number) on this form.

2. Fill in the form using the information available in the infant’s case notes.

3. Tick the boxes as appropriate. If you require any additional space to answer a question please 

use the space provided in section 7.

4. Please complete all dates in the format DD/MM/YY, and all times using the 24hr clock e.g. 

18:37

5. If you do not know the answers to some questions, please indicate this in section 7.

6. If you encounter any problems with completing the form please contact the Study 

Administrator or use the space in section 7.

CASE
Please return the completed form to:
BAPS-CASS 
National Perinatal Epidemiology Unit 
University of Oxford 
Old Road Campus 
Oxford, OX3 7LF
Fax: 01865 617775, Phone: 01865 289714

Case reported in: 1 9 5 3
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ID Number: 

British Association of Paediatric 
Surgeons Congenital Anomalies 

Surveillance System (BAPS-CASS)

Duodenal Atresia or Stenosis
Outcomes to one-year from date of definitive surgery

Data Collection Form

Instructions
1. Please do not enter any personally identifiable information (e.g. name, address or hospital 

number) on this form.
2. Fill in the form using the information available in the infant’s case notes.
3. Tick the boxes as appropriate.
4. Please complete all dates in the format DD/MM/YY.
5. If you encounter any problems with completing the form please contact the Study 

Administrator.
6. If the information required to answer the question is not available please record this next to 

the question.
7. You may find it useful to have a copy of the 28 day data collection form for this infant available 

when completing this form

For your ease of reference you may wish to 
record the date after surgery or decision for 

non-operative management here:

/ /D M Y YMD

The national system to study the surgical management of a range of 
neonatal conditions – enabling national audit in neonatal surgery

This month:

Changes to the UKOSS team

The newsletter goes digital

41BAPS - CASS
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Read more online
To read this on your phone or to access our complete archive: 
Open the BARCODE READER APP* on your phone and scan the code here

*Search your app store for ‘qrcode’

British Association of Paediatric Surgeons Congenital Anomalies Surveillance System
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Thanks to the following hospitals who have returned Surgical Short Bowel reports for April, May 
and June 2017: 
Bristol Royal Hospital for Children
Great Ormond Street Hospital for Sick Children
Hull Royal Infirmary
John Radcliffe Hospital
King’s College Hospital
Norfolk and Norwich University Hospital
Queen’s Medical Centre
Royal Aberdeen Children’s Hospital
Royal Alexandra Children’s Hospital
Royal Belfast Hospital for Sick Children
Royal London Hospital
Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital
Sheffield Children’s Hospital
Chelsea and Westminster Hospital

Edinburgh Royal Hospital for Sick Children
Leicester Royal Infirmary
Our Lady’s Hospital for Sick Children
Southampton General
St George’s Hospital
The Children’s University Hospital
Evelina Children’s Hospital	
University Hospital of Wales
Addenbrooke’s Hospital
Alder Hey Children’s Hospital
Birmingham Children’s Hospital
Glasgow Royal Hospital for Sick Children
Leeds General Infirmary
Royal Victoria Infirmary

Returned all three reports. Returned two reports. Returned one report. No reports returned.

Case report summary for cases reported up until 1st August 2017
CONDITION Cases Reported Forms returned (%)

Anorectal Malformations 212 161 (76%)

Duodenal Atresia and Stenosis 116 77 (66%)

Exomphalos 180 180 (100%)

Exomphalos 1yr Forms 149 requested 101 (68%)

Posterior Urethral Valves 165 136 (82%)

Posterior Urethral Valves 1yr Forms 122 requested 81 (66%)

Surgical Short Bowel 44 19 (43%)

Chocolates this month go 
to Georgina Bough from 

Chelsea & Westminster for 
returning of outstanding 

reports and completion of 
data collection forms.

Many thanks from the 
BAPS-CASS team! 

GMC Revalidation
We are aware that as part of your GMC 
revalidation you are required to provide 
evidence of participation in national audit 
and research.  
If you would like to receive a certificate 

confirming your contribution to BAPS-CASS, please 
email us at baps-cass@npeu.ox.ac.uk and we will get 
one sent out to you.

Web: www.npeu.ox.ac.uk/baps-cass  Email: baps-cass@npeu.ox.ac.uk 
Admin team: 01865 289700 / 01865 289714


